Bentley Woods Community Association, Inc.

February 29, 2012 held at 6:00 PM at the Oviedo Public  Library. 
Call to order by Chairman: Renee Killiri called the meeting to order at 6:04 pm.
Roll call and Quorum determination: The members present as well as those who submitted a proxy prior did not reach the 73 homes needed to proceed with the actual Annual Meeting/Election, however the gathering did continue for those who had shown. It was noted that the community has not obtained a quorum in prior years. 
Proof of notice of meeting or waiver of notice: It was noted that notice was sent via US Postal Service per the requirements of the Florida Statutes.
Reports of Officers, Committees (If Applicable): Renee thanked those that showed up for the meeting and noted that there were several accomplishments this year and that the Board and Management worked hard to get several items accomplished. In summary, planters were installed at the Lake Jessup and Bentley entrance, a fountain was installed in another of the ponds, and we are currently working on inistalling a well to run the irrigation system to save the large costs of running on city water, which has been ever-increasing. 
Kevin reported to those present, the financials at year end and a few notes of the financial condition. The summary is as follows: 

Operating Cash: $21,779.74

Reserves: $46,508.72

Total Cash on hand: $68,288.51

On the Profit and Loss statement, we had two primary areas we ran over budget, and they were fountains, and beautification. Both were related to the projects completed in 2011. 

Unfinished Business: Kevin reiterated that the well is close to being approved by the city and that a right of way agreement was the hold up. Kevin was asked to provide another sketch of the exact well location (where it was actually drilled currently). After the ROW agreement is obtained, Waterworks will proceed with their permit and complete the job. 
Also discussed was the installation of barrier plants surrounding the control system of the well to make it more aesthetic to the home affected by the installation of the well. Diane moved to a lot $50 for purchasing shrubs to install. Renee seconded the motion and the item carried unanimously. 

Diane Thilmony noted that she was note pleased with the planter bed foliage and their lack of filling in. Additionally, she noted that the plants need better cared for. Kevin will reach out to Mike (lawn company), as well as Eastwood Turf (plant supplier) to see if the parties will improve the existing condition of plants. 
It was also asked for LPI to ask the landscape company to “raise” the trees around the retention pond areas. 
New Business: 
Residents from the floor were asked if they wanted to speak regarding anything or if they had any complaints. It was noted that the ARC process has worked efficiently for one resident, there was a request to have the City once again look at speed bumps on Bentley as there are issues with speeding, and there was a request for the Board to consider installing a fountain in the lake behind Manchester.
Picnic: Renee discussed the idea of a picnic this spring sponsored by LPI. After discussion back and forth, the date was determined to be April 21, 2012 from 11am-2pm, location to be at the common area on Artesia. 
Garage Sale: Additionally discussed was a garage sale. The date determined was March 23 and March 24. The times will be 8am-2pm. Renee will run the ad in the paper. Diane will get it on Craig’s list and get the signage up. 
Jack asked LPI to check on the status and guide the board on several compliance matters that have reappeared or are still open. The violations were related to an unapproved home modification and the storage of boat/trailer. Kevin will provide the board an email of the next steps, and rough cost to make a decision and proceed with the cases. 

Election of Directors: As there was no quorum, and no submittals for candidacy, it was asked if anyone from the floor would like to possibly volunteer to serve. None came forward, and Dorothy Talkington then moved to leave the current board intact and in the same positions as they are currently. Erik Ferrell seconded the motion and the floor passed the motion unanimously. 
Determination of Board Positions (The Board Votes on positions for 2012)
Adjournment: With no other business at hand, the floor moved to adjourn the meeting. The meeting adjourned at 7:02 PM

Respectfully submitted, 
